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Club Managers Message

Dear Members,

On behalf of all of us at the club, | would like to wish you and your family a happy and joyous holiday season and
are thrilled to welcome you to our upcoming 2020 and the “Year of the Rat”.  Our Golf course condition is
fantastic and we are looking forward to a great start to the New Year.

We will be holding a Christmas Sale from Mid-December in “Our Golf Shop” with some great prices on our
normal merchandise as well as some special items for our suppliers that you will not want to miss. Please check
your Wechat for details as they come available.

For F&B, our new Wine Menu is now in place with some great wines at very good prices for you to try. We have
also completed our holiday catering menu for you, your family or company parties. Please let us do all the work
for you. We will also be running a special promotion for a Rare Reserve Yastun Armagnac XO in December and
January. Please see the product information in this newsletter.

Our Golf Course improvements continue with Bunkers being rebuilt on #15 and #10 and #27 in the first quarter of
the year. Additionally, we have ramped up our weekly and daily bunker maintenance program and expect you

will see a big improvement in the appearance, consistency and playability of our bunkers.

Finally, 1 would like to congratulate our 2019 Club Champions young Darren Choi and Ms. Alice Karr with their
repeat victories.

Thanks again for all of your support in the past year and let’s look forward to a fantastic “Year of the Rat”

With Best Regards

Tim



